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I don't like this A roundabout at tumalo road is not needed, a 3 way stop would be more than 

adequate, and utilize the tax payers money much better. A raised intersection 

isn’t necessary either the stop at tumalo road would take care of this as well. Your 

roundabout plan would cause all traffic to go through the front lawn of two 

homes, are they ok with this? Pretty sure no one asked them.

I like this I would like to see the speed limit reduced to 25 MPH for the first 2 tenths of a 

mile past the river while heading east on Tumalo road.  There is housing density 

and activity for almost a quarter of a mile there.  It would be even better if there 

was some law enforcement to support the speed limit already in place.  Currently 

40 MPH    

I don't like this I dont agree that a roundabout is the best solution for the TumaloRd/Cline Falls 

intersection. Most roundbouts in Bend are already obsolete by the time they are 

built and put into use. Also, they are expensive and will encroach on residential 

properties. A roundabout should be a LAST resort -- after all other means of 

controlling traffic there have been exhausted. How about a 3 way stop, or traffic 

light? Other options deserve to be explored!

I like this I live off Swalley so having a roundabout at Tumalo and Cline falls Highway would 

be a great benefit as cars come fast from both directions and the back-up wait is 

getting worse.  

With all the bicyclists would be nice to have shoulders on Swalley as well. 

Slowing cars down on Cook through downtown with better crosswalks is an 

excellent idea.  

With Knife River and other similar rock companies in area the amount of rocks 

thrown from these trucks onto many of the roads in Tumalo is unbelievable. The 

new roundabouts are only going to make this worse. As a daily on-road 

motorcyclist I have almost gone down three times from hitting a patch of lose 
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gravel. Please do something about better street cleaning and start charging these 

companies a surcharge for this or have them coverer their loads. My calls about 

this issue fall on deaf ears. 

I like this I like the idea of the raised intersection; the ones I've encountered seem 

effective, and it's a minimal modification. 

 

I'm skeptical of an enhanced entry - I feel like that's been tried with the granite 

Tumalo sign at the Cook/Tumalo Ave. intersection, and at least 2 people have run 

right into it!  I'd rather not see a grand entry like the Prineville or Redmond 

examples - that seems too grand for Tumalo.  There are so many changes coming 

- it'd be nice to retain Tumalo's humble character. 

 

I used to be an avid cyclist in Portland, and to this day I'd feel more comfortable 

riding in traffic there than I do on the scenic bikeway in Tumalo.  Traffic simply 

moves too fast all along Cline Falls Hwy, much further than a wide shoulder is 

proposed.  I don't think the shoulder will do anything to slow speeds or cure the 

aggressive drivers who seem to not want to share the road.  Having a few extra 

feet of space would not make me feel any safer, or markedly change my 

reluctance to ride.  I live on the bikeway and find this really unfortunate.  

- I have lived in Tumalo on 7th Street for 36 years. Mule deer have migrated 

through the proposed new roundabout area  

forever. I think a couple deer crossing signs are needed in this area if no signs are 

in the area yet when the new roundabout goes in this December.   

Regards, Jim Mooers 

[Submitted via email – not part of open house comments] 

 

I like this It’s ok, I didn’t gather really one way or another from the residents I spoke with 

on this. It was mixed comments.

I don't like this I agree sidewalks need to be improved in town.  

 

But the trail connection to the State park is asinine! Have you considered the 

effects of this "walkway" to the residents on 4th street and the school? including: 

light pollution, invitation to homeless to sleep in the tunnel, and a general 

increase in foot traffic in front of all those folk's homes and the school? Seems 

like the trail could be moved close to the river -- Adjacent to the Antique store 

just South of Cook Ave. 

I like this Isn't there a pedestrian path planed for under hwy 20?  If not, that was an 

excellent idea.  
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I don't like this I oppose the pedestrian trail running the length of Riverview Avenue -- which in 

the map is the north-south (vertical) dotted line between Fir and Birch Lanes.  

Riverview Avenue is a private, unimproved road that homeowners and nearby 

property owners already have to deal with wear-and-tear issues such as dust and 

pothole problems. Again, Riverview is NOT a public road -- how can a trail be 

established on private property?

I like this Support this!

Regarding a trail connection to Tumalo State Park, several years ago a similar plan 

was overwhelmingly rejected by the neighborhoods on streets connected to 

Riverview Drive. That plan included a trailhead West of the river and north of the 

Hwy 20 bridge. I personally canvassed the neighborhood collecting signatures 

against. These were provided to Anthony Raguine and, consequently, the plan 

was abandoned. Re-writing the trail connection effort will still bring folks driving 

to the pathway and parking in our neighborhood.  Be SURE to include road 

improvements, parking, security and sanitary considerations with any trail 

connection thoughts, and then still plan for an overwhelming push-back from the 

neighborhood.

The trail connection should be a real trail.  Not too sure about the sidewalk on 

Wharton Avenue..... At least enough room to walk on. 

 Another issue I have that I want this to get to the right people.......Tumalo is a 

small community and we need to route all the very large trucks..(.like knife river 

trucks) bypass this town. They all need to be on the big hwys not driving down 

our small town pass small houses. 

I come from the Portland area and I have not seen anything like it.....  Thx   Larry

I like this Connectivity to Tumalo State Park will be nice.

I like this Looks great. Downtown Tumalo needs a park as this community is underserved 

for parks in Bend. Having these pedestrian trails connect to a park in downtown 

would be ideal. 

I like this I am all for accessibility and sidewalks.  I would love to see sidewalks continued up 

Cline Falls so that folks who live less than a mile from Tumalo didn't have to drive 

to the Bite! 

 

I am concerned that a walkway on Wharton, past a popular river access point at 

4th and Wharton, and then again by the Hwy 20 bridge might bring undesireable 

impacts on the riverbank and the river itself.  The informal parking area at Cook 

Ave. and Tumalo Ave. is overused, dangerous for drivers and pedestrians, and is a 

disaster for the riverbank and the riparian area alongside.  Is there any work being 

done to mitigate the impacts of creating access to a part of the river that will see 

an increase of traffic? 
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I would also love to be able to walk to Tumalo State Park from its namesake town, 

but my above concerns apply here, as well.

 

I don't like this From the people who I have talked to about this, only 3 out of 79 thought this 

was a good idea. That is only 3.7%. This shows me that a transit stop is not 

necessary for Tumalo.  This would cause a much larger carbon footprint than we 

currently have.

I don't like this I STRONGLY oppose a transit stop in Tumalo. And I am not sure why Tumalo 

would need one -- it is not really a "destination" for shopping or services. You are 

inviting trouble into this tiny rural hamlet. Mass transit will bring homeless, drugs, 

and crime.  

My experiences in Bend with Hawthorne station have been horrific! I was 

assaulted by a homeless man while walking my young children to Juniper, and  

refuse to shop in that area due to it being unsafe, presence of drug paraphernalia, 

theft, violence, and loitering of unsavory characters. 

This is NOT wanted or needed in Tumalo! 

I don't like this I don't see the need for this.  

I like this I think it's important to have transit in Tumalo, either location seems fine -- 

Country Store and gas station is currently super congested as it is, so maybe 

Bruce?

I don't like this No transit bus stops in Tumalo.  I do not believe these are necessary and will only 

invite homeless people to Tumalo.  

I like this Either location.  Needs to include parking.

I like this I'm happy to have transit at all!  Seems like the Bruce Ave. option might be better 

in terms of not disrupting the flow of traffic within Tumalo - there's less traffic on 

Bruce Ave, while the 5th St/Cook Ave intersection sees quite a bit of turning 

traffic, both for the gas station and due to 5th ave being the safer street from 

which to make a left turn onto Hwy 20.  I know the left turn issue will be resolved 

by a roundabout, but it seems like the gas station traffic might be snarled by 

having a close bus stop. 

I don't like this Tumalo doesn't really have a draw for Transit. Those that live here have cars to go 

to town for groceries and socialization. A bus transit stop would bring transient 

persons into town. We are so small we don't have the infrastructure to care for 

those individuals. We also don't need transients hanging around town with our 

children at the school so close. Nor do we need to foster any ideas of a houseless 

camp in Tumalo on any private or public land.
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Tumalo Community Plan (TCP) Active 

Transportation Update 

Analysis 

Key Elements 

• Review state, regional, and

local plans regarding active

transportation (bicycle,

pedestrian, and transit) for

relevant goals, policies, and

objectives.

• Identify context sensitive

projects related to Safety and

Speed Improvements,

Pedestrian Connectivity, and

Transit to address existing

gaps and deficiencies in the

active transportation network

in Tumalo.

Website: www.projectcomment.com/tcpactivetransportationupdate 

For more information, please contact: Devin Hearing Planner 3, ODOT Region 4 

541.388.6388, devin.hearing@odot.state.or.us 

The Tumalo Community Plan (TCP) Active 

Transportation Update project focuses on planning 

efforts for the Active Transportation component of the 

2040 Tumalo Community Plan (TCP).  Over the past 

two decades, there have been significant changes in 

and around Tumalo that have galvanized the 

transition of the Tumalo core into an active 

community center. These changes have warranted an 

update to the Active Transportation element of the 

Tumalo Community Plan (TCP) to support the growth 

of a vibrant, livable community with increased 

transportation choices, including to bicycling, walking, 

and transit. 

Public involvement and outreach for the TCP Active 

Transportation Update project included the following: 

1. Tumalo Active Transportation Walking Tour (Wednesday,

June 8th, 2022)

2. Interactive Virtual StoryMap (June 8th – July 13th, 2022)

3. Virtual open house (October 5th- 24th, 2022)

The Tumalo Community Plan Open House, walking tour, and 

interactive StoryMap supported the development of the Initial 

Concept Plan. The Initial Concept Plan was then presented in 

the virtual open house, which gave the public the opportunity 

to comment on the initial plan and provide any additional 

feedback to be included in the development of the Final 

Concept Plan.  

In addition to the three public events that were specifically 

created to receive public input on the Tumalo Active 

Transportation Plan update, Deschutes County held an Open 

House for the entire Tumalo Community Plan Update on 

Wednesday, May 11th, 2022. The Open House included a table 

introducing the Active Transportation plan update. 

The TCP Active Transportation Advisory Committee also met 

four times throughout the project. The Committee consisted of 

community, regional, and State agencies with local and 

technical expertise related to active transportation in Tumalo. 

Some of the interests represented included school districts, local 

businesses, bicycle and pedestrian advocates, and County and 

State agencies. Committee members were responsible for 

reviewing and providing input on various elements of the 

project.  

ODOT Planning Project Title VI Report  

Project Overview 

Outreach and Public Involvement 

• Active community

engagement (virtual and in-

person)

• Improve safety, access, and

mobility for people walking,

and biking in Tumalo.

• Identify a preferred

intersection improvement for

the Cline Falls Highway and

Tumalo Road intersection.

• Identify a preferred transit

stop location if a transit stop

is added to a Cascade East

Transit (CET) route.

15 people attended the Tumalo Active Transportation 

Walking Tour held on June 8th, 2022, to identify needs and 

deficiencies in the active transportation network in Tumalo. 

March 2023 
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Tumalo Community Plan (TCP) Active 

Transportation Update 

Project Outcomes 

• Reviewed state, regional, and 

local plans regarding active 

transportation (bicycle, 

pedestrian, and transit) for 

relevant goals, policies, and 

objectives. 

• Provided multiple 

opportunities for public 

engagement and involvement, 

including virtual and in-person 

engagement opportunities. 

• Developed a Final Concept 

Plan that identifies context 

sensitive projects related to 

Safety and Speed 

Improvements, Pedestrian 

Connectivity, and Transit to 

address existing gaps and 

deficiencies in the active 

transportation network in 

Tumalo. 

• Provided materials and 

exhibits for amendments to 

the Tumalo Community Plan 

(TCP) and County 

Transportation System Plan 

(TSP) to implement the 

suggested recommendations 

for active transportation.  

Website: www.projectcomment.com/tcpactivetransportationupdate 

For more information, please contact: Devin Hearing Planner 3, ODOT Region 4 

541.388.6388, devin.hearing@odot.state.or.us 

The Tumalo Community Plan (TCP) Active 

Transportation Update project focuses on planning 

efforts for the Active Transportation component of the 

2040 Tumalo Community Plan (TCP).  Over the past 

two decades, there have been significant changes in 

and around Tumalo that have contributed to the 

transition of the Tumalo core into an active 

community center. These changes have warranted an 

update to the Active Transportation element of the 

Tumalo Community Plan (TCP) to support the growth 

of a vibrant, livable community with increased active 

transportation choices including bicycling, walking, 

and transit. 

Public involvement and outreach for the TCP Active 

Transportation Update project included the following: 

1. Tumalo Active Transportation Walking Tour (Wednesday, 

June 8th, 2022) 

2. Interactive Virtual StoryMap (June 8th – July 13th, 2022) 

3. Virtual open house (October 5th- 24th, 2022) 

In addition to the three public events that were specifically 

created to receive public input on the Tumalo Active 

Transportation Plan update, Deschutes County held an Open 

House for the entire Tumalo Community Plan Update on 

Wednesday, May 11th, 2022. The Open House included a table 

introducing the Active Transportation plan update. 

The TCP Active Transportation Advisory Committee also met 

four times throughout the project. The Committee consisted of 

community, regional, and State agencies with local and 

technical expertise related to active transportation in Tumalo. 

The interests represented included residents, school districts, 

local businesses, bicycle and pedestrian advocates, and County 

and State agencies. Committee members were responsible for 

reviewing and providing input on various elements of the 

project.  

Project Information Sheet 

Project Overview 

What’s Next? 

Outreach and Public Involvement 

Looking at east sidewalks on 4th Street east of the 

downtown core. 

The County will consider adopting the revised Active 

Transportation Elements map as part of the County 

Transportation Plan Update, with adoption expected the spring 

of 2023. 

March  2023 
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